
 

Good morning and welcome back to the new term, albeit rather different to that which we 

are all used to.  

 

School didn't really stop for those of us who worked over Easter but I can appreciate that it 

was perhaps a long 'holiday' for those of you who had to entertain your children at home for 

those two weeks without the usual holiday clubs and trips and visits out.  Hopefully this week 

with the universal roll out of Seesaw across the school you should have been able to gain a 

little more routine to your days.  It is very difficult for us to gauge the right amount of 

learning we put up there and we wholly accept that everyone has slightly differing 

expectations.  I reiterate that these are unprecedented times and we know each family has 

differing circumstances; we are just trying to provide you with some online learning to 

support you and your child and a means of communication with your teachers, along with 

some structure to your days.  We are also trying hard to  absolutely minimise the amount of 

printing/resources required.  We are attempting to vary the content we put on to Seesaw and 

staff are busy recording themselves to share videos with you.  Seesaw provides a safe online 

environment for this to take place.  

 

In school, we are doing our best to continue our social distancing measures and stringent 

hygiene procedures.  Social distancing is proving difficult for children but we are trying to be 

creative.  Children in school have also been completing their online learning, engaging in daily 

exercise activities (we even got a shout out from Joe Wicks this morning!) as well as 

gardening and outdoor learning.  

 

This week year 4 should have been heading out to Hindleap Warren on their residential visit; 

such a shame as the weather has been so good.  Mind you, I'm not complaining that I got to 

sleep in my own bed this week rather than being on 24 hour duty sleeping in a bunk bed!  

 

We are pursuing all refunds from companies where trips have been booked and will get the 

monies back to you as soon as possible.  

 

Those of you who are entitled to free school meals should have all received emails with codes 

which need validating on the Edenred website.  We know that this has been challenging to say 

the least, both for us and parents, with long wait times on the website.  We, like all other 

schools have escalated this with the DfE and Edenred have responded saying that they are 

working on their website capacity 24 hours a day, so hopefully the next batch of vouchers 

should be far quicker to redeem.  All parents should have received an email yesterday with 

the opportunity to apply for free school meals should your financial circumstances have 

changed recently and you meet the criteria.  Please do contact Mrs Alexander as per the 

email should you have any questions.  

 

We are updating our website and facebook pages on a regular basis, so please keep an eye on 

there to see uploaded videos from staff and pointers to help you through this difficult time.  

 

I hope you are all keeping safe and well and best wishes to our Islamic families as they have 

now entered the holy month of Ramadan.  

 

Best wishes. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 
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This is a sector-led initiative to provide support for 
parents and carers who have concerns or queries about 
educating their children at home. 

StarLine will help parents and carers in the following 
ways: 

  

 By providing access to a team of qualified teachers, education and parenting experts. 

 By focussing on providing practical ideas, support and reassurance. 

 By offering tips, techniques and resources to enable parents to give their children the support they need to 
continue learning while schools are closed. 

 By supporting family wellbeing and mental health. 

 By covering all phases of education and subjects plus behaviour, pupil wellbeing and SEND. 

StarLine is available to parents and carers of pupils from all schools nationwide.  

Free, confidential advice is available six days a week by phoning the StarLine team on 0330 313 9162.  

For more information, visit www.starline.org.uk or follow @StarLineSupport on Twitter. 

23rd April 2020 Rock Hero Status has been awarded to: 

UKS2 

1st Place:    Cameron Blacker 

2nd Place:   Alex Krynicki 

3rd Place:   Viola Fairn 

LKS2 

1st Place:  Annie Whyman-Taylor 

2nd Place: Japer Eysenck 

3rd Place:  Muhammad Sadiq-Hussain 

For the biggest improvement in correct answers over the last week.  Well done Rock Stars! 

Top Classes are: 1st Place:    Alder Class 

2nd Place:    Maple Class 

3rd Place:    Elm Class 

Do check into Times Tables Rock Stars as classes have been set tournaments between one another. 

Keep up the great work everyone!  https://play.ttrockstars.com/ttrs/online  

Well done to all of you who have been practising on Spelling Shed 

this week - lots of you have been logging on!  Larch Class are top of 

the school again and their score means that they are number 96 in 

the Spelling Shed World League! 

  Key Stage 1 Lower Key Stage 2 Upper Key Stage 2 Class 

1st Faghiyah Hussain Emelia Parvin 

 

Amina Imran 

  

4 Larch 

244,539,756 

2nd Evie Collomosse 

  

Ava Theodorou 

  

Lauren Modlock 3 Elm 

107,312,513 

3rd Tom Watkins Otto Clare-Campbell Jasper Vickery 1 Chestnut 

103,510,312 
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